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ZONTA Club of Roma

Club Number 1432

Chartered 26 August 1993

P. O. Box 1003, Roma, Q
4455

Newsletter – February 2006

	President’s Report

February 2006


Dear Members,

Here we are nearly to the end of February and already things are on the go. I’d like to thank Eleanor for chairing the January meeting and allowing me to swan around at Tamworth.

Thanks to all members who assisted with Australia Day proceedings. We had a letter of thanks from the Roma Town Council and a great photo of the workers with their Zonta Tshirts and aprons. Great publicity. So much so that Rotary is asking if we can assist them at the rodeo at Easter in the Country…that sounds like fun!

Thank you to Betty Bates for hosting our first Orientation morning tea for the year. Once again we all settled down on her back deck, socialising, eating and drinking and it was quite late by the time we remembered we were there for a purpose!!! It was lovely to have the opportunity to have a coffee and a chat with Trish. The three prospective members who attended and two who were unable to come have all indicated a wish to join, so I think we will have a very vibrant year in 2006.

We are all looking towards a busy month ahead with International Women’s Day, Area 6 Workshop followed quickly by Easter.  We have a great speaker lined up for our breakfast and encourage you all to organise tables of friends and work colleagues to come along. Trish Wilson is joining us from Brisbane and will speak on the topic “ Living with Loss, Love and Laughter.” OK it’s early but what a kick-start to the day. 

Area 6 workshop is being hosted by Warwick. Roma has a very good record of attendance in the past despite distances, so put your hand up to come along and further your knowledge of Zonta and catch-up with our sister clubs and their varied ideas.

Sadly, soon we will be saying farewell to some of our friends for various reasons but happily we are welcoming new members who we hope will soon be friends. Our Treasurer, Katie, now has her hands full with little Stuart and is in the process of moving out of town. As you know Heather Hall is kindly filling the Secretary gap for now. With that in mind, the Nominating Committee is circulating and will be asking you to fill the positions necessary for running the club. 

Please consider saying “yes” even it is for the one year rather than the customary two. We know it will be a “steep learning curve” as it always is but really WE NEED YOU… as Uncle Sam once said.

See you all on Tuesday

Regards

Denise

	Status of Women and Service 




The status of Women committee met this month to fine tune the arrangements for our celebration of International Women’s Day.

The breakfast will be held on the 8th of March at the Maranoa club.

Our guest speaker is Trish Wilson from Brisbane, who is a Nurse and Midwife, Grief Counselor and a post graduate co-ordinator and lecturer for the Health Science Faculty at UQ. Her topic for presentation is “Living with Loss Love and Laughter”.

The Maranoa club has been booked, the yellow roses ordered, the roses will need the Zonta labels and ribbon tied on after the breakfast. Jill Baker is happy to deliver them, she needs another person to go with her. Denise has done up a flyers advertising the breakfast and we would like to pre- sell as many tickets as we can. We are aiming to have 80 guests this year. Invitations will be sent out to schools etc.

Help would be appreciated on the morning of the breakfast for decorating the tables.

The Zonta Encouragement Bursary has been advertised and we have had 3 young ladies apply so far, and 3 more requests for application forms.

Judy Harland and I will interview the applicants at the college with a college staff member.

We need to update the Meals on Wheels roster, so if there are any ladies out there with an hour to spare once every 3-4 months your help would be appreciated.

Thank you to all members for their help.
Eleanor Teare

Status of Women Committee

	Programme, PR 

and Communications


Our committee met at Big Rig on Sunday – there were only three of us – Jenny Utley, Leslee Sabine and myself as Andrea is still on leave of absence and Suzanne is away. We had our usual morning tea and then talked about preparing the new membership directory which Jenny U will prepare when we have full details of our new members and then we will prepare our handbag size directory.

Have you ever wondered what you should do when confronted with a Domestic Violence situation??  Well we have a guest speaker at our February dinner meeting, Mary Smeaton, from the Neighbourhood Centre is coming along to enlighten us on the subject.

I put an advertisement in the Western Star last Friday with regard to I.W.D. and there will be further notices in the paper until the 3rd March when we will put in a “News Release” about Zonta and our breakfast. Does anyone have a photo of last year’s event with a member holding a rose? If so could you bring it to the dinner meeting so I can put it in the Star.

Heather Mawn

PR & Communication
	Membership and Fellowship


Having been thrown into a spin without our Chairman Trish to boost us along, our little committee has struggled to get off the mark since Christmas.  However we do have some news to report.

Many thanks to Betty for hosting a lovely morning tea on February 12 to welcome new members and encourage prospective members to join our ranks. It was a most successful and enjoyable morning by all accounts and one I was sorry to miss. Thanks to those members who were able to be present and lend their support.  

It was lovely to see Trish recently on one of her visits home and great that she was able to make it to the morning tea. What a bonus it was to have her to draw on for the important information that must be passed on to our new ladies. It was inspirational to see her looking so bright.  

Our main focus over the next few weeks will be to support and encourage our new and prospective members and of course, to be ever vigilant for further recruits.  I would appreciate each committee sharing this role and would like to nominate new ladies to committees for the coming month. During the month, the committee members would ensure that the new ladies were invited to a committee meeting so that they could learn something about the workings of our Club.  A social outing or two would also be great as well if it could be fitted in. If we could then rotate through other committees, each new member would begin to feel more at home. The allocation is as follows:

Membership Committee
Kate Harrison





Robin McKay

Finance & Fundraising

Pam Fisher





Mary Teakle

Status of Women

Alison Jones

Program & PR


Vicki Holburton

Please contact me if you require phone numbers for these ladies.
Judy Bryant 

Membership & Fellowship Committee


	duty
	zontian

	Blessing
	Denise Martin

	Objects
	Betty Bates

	Raffle
	Heather Hall & Heather Mawn

	MOW  (Wed 22nd)
	Jill Baker

	Please organise a swap if roster is unsuitable.


Nothing would be done at all

If a man waited

until he could do it so well

That no-one could find fault with it 


Cardinal Newman

	Finance & Fundraising


We were unable to have a meeting so we have all contributed to the report via email.

Rotary wish to gauge the interest from our Club in helping Rotary on Easter Sunday (4pm to 11pm) with the selling soft drinks and water beside Rotary who will be selling hamburgers. Rotary have secured this catering contract for the next 3 years but like everyone, suffer worker drain over such a busy weekend. This leaves us with decisions about the raffle we have always run at the Street Parade, the help we give to Lions at the Mud Derby and the Float in the Parade. It is up to our Club to make their choices for the forthcoming Easter.

Mark your diaries for the Toastmasters Function which we have agreed to cater for on 28th April. We will do up a "who is needed to do what" and pass it around at a forthcoming meeting. 

Whilst I was on holidays I found some ladies who had purchased the tents which we had discussed previously. They looked good, kept the sun off, two ladies could put up and fold down the tent with the greatest of ease. I think a similar such tent would be a great asset to our club.

Jenny Loughnan has also offered to have a look into the costs of having some blouses made as opposed to a Tshirt. 

Lastly out club did not apply for funding distributed by the State Minister for Women for International Women’s Day Celebrations. $20,000 was distributed to 39 Queensland organisations. Other funding grants coming up are for Seniors Week – this maybe applicable to our Seniors Morning Tea, and Office of Women Partnership Grants which maybe applicable to a Pamper Day.

Ann Leahy 

Fin & Fun Committee

MARCH  MEETING

Will be held at the Maranoa Club on Tuesday 27th March 2006

Please contact Heather Mawn

Phone  4622 4800 (w) or 4622 2207 (h)

On the Monday prior to the meeting

if you are unable to attend

In the absence of an apology,

an invoice for $14.50 will be sent to Non-Attending members to cover the cost of their meal 
.
Dates to Remember

· Wednesday 8th March
International Women’s Day Breakfast – 6.45 for 7.00am. – Maranoa Club

· Tuesday 20th March
Board Meeting – Maranoa Club
· 25th & 26th March
2006 Area 6 Workshop at Cherrabah,Warwick 

· Tuesday 27th March 

Dinner Meeting – Maranoa Club – 6.00 for 6.30 dinner. Guest Speaker on Domestic Violence

· Friday 28th April

Toastmasters Convention Catering
· 23 - 29th June


Zonta International World Convention in Melbourne
� EMBED MSPhotoEd.3  ���





Zonta International


 is a worldwide service organization of executives in business and the professions working together to advance the status of women.








ANNUAL SUBS ARE DUE 


Subs are due now and it would be appreciated if all members would bring their $150 to the meeting on Tuesday.





For those who are unable to attend could you get them to Katie Woodside as soon as possible.





february roster








CONCERNED ABOUT TOO MANY CARBS IN YOUR DIET?�


For those of you who watch what you eat, here's the final word on nutrition and health. It's a relief to know the truth after all those conflicting nutritional studies.�


1.  The Japanese eat very little fat and suffer fewer heart attacks than Australians �2.  The Mexicans eat a lot of fat and suffer fewer heart attacks than Australians�3.  The Chinese drink very little red wine and suffer fewer heart attacks than Australians�4.  The Italians drink a lot of red wine and suffer fewer heart attacks than Australians.�5.  The Germans drink a lot of beers and eat lots of sausages and fats and suffer fewer heart attacks than Australians  ��CONCLUSION  �� Eat and drink what you like. Speaking English is apparently what kills you!
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